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Board of Management Meeting February 8th 2024  
Agreed Report  

Present: Maria McGrath (chairperson), Tracey Kennedy (secretary), John Coughlan, Sinéad Ryan, Kevin Collins, 
Seán O’Connor, Robert Wilson, Eimear Nolan (recording secretary). Apologies: Kathy Murphy.  
At its meeting of February 8th, the Board extended congratulations to the Parents’ Association on a successful 
Christmas raffle and noted that the AGM was due to take place on March 6th.  
  
The Board also congratulated Libbie Byrne on being recognised as the school’s Student of the Year 2022/23 at the 
recent Cork ETB awards, and wished her well in her future career.  
  
It was noted that various curricular and extra-curricular activities had taken place, including but not limited to the 
following:  

• TY/5th Year visit to Engineering Open Day at UCC   
• Co-operation Ireland programme  
• Cork Sports Partnership coaching programme   
• LCA 2 tasks in aid of charity   
• LCA visit to Cork Prison   
• Christmas Door competition   
• Rewards for behavioural points system   
• Various sporting activities and TY trips/activities   
• 2nd Year visit to the National Maritime College (Business in the 
Community)   
• Junk Couture entries   

  
The Board congratulated those students who achieved the highest results in the Christmas exams:   
1st Year  
Juliette O’Riordan  
Zoe McCarthy  
2nd Year  
Martha Walkow  
Siobhán Devilee  
TY  
Aine Leahy  
Emma Hurley  

 



  
5th Year  
Muireann Donnellan  
Ambra Penner  
  
Good wishes were also extended to  Junior Cycle and Leaving Certificate students on completing their pre exams, 
and to LCAs on their recent task interviews.  
  
The next meeting of the Board was scheduled for April 11th.  
 


